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PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD

6:00 P.M.

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2013

                                          Work Session on Tentative Town/Highway 2014 Budget

         IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

WORK SESSION

1. Authorize Supervisor to Sign Lyn Staar Contract

2. Authorize Additional work Insite Engineering- Town Park Maintenance Building

3. Request to Waive Civil Penalty Fee- 63 Mathes Street

4. Request to Waive any building permit fees associated with Spur Beach Restoration Project- Roaring Brook Lake

5. Accept Bid for Spur Beach Restoration Project- Roaring Brook Lake

6. Accept Proposal from Lakeland Electric for Phase 2 of Electrical bid- Town Park Maintenance Building 
7. Discussion on Sewer District Contract Expiring-Westchester County
8. Review of 10/16/2013 Town Board Meeting 
PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD

6:00 P.M.

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2013
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         IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING

WORK SESSION

PRESENT:
         
Supervisor Tendy

                                    Councilwoman Whetsel

                                    Councilwoman Annabi

                                 
Councilman Mackay

                                    Councilman Luongo

ALSO PRESENT: 
Deputy Town Clerk Patricia Rau 
Finance Director Marianne DeSantis


                                   Town Counsel Zutt

WORK SESSION ON PRELIMINARY 2014 TOWN/HIGHWAY BUDGET
Supervisor Tendy opened the 2013 Town/Highway Budget Work Session at 6:03 p.m.
Finance Director DeSantis said there were few changes. The new budget has no Town Board increases and includes $25,000 from fund balance from Town General and Highway. This comes out to 2.57% for Town and Highway and a 1.95 overall increase, excluding retirement. She also stated that she needed to make a change to the highway budget because it did not include the first payment on the Vacuum truck for next year. It is $36,587.29 and needed to be added to the highway budget. Highway Superintendent Cobb had suggested to her that the money come out of the chips balance highway would be transferring to the fund balance at the end of this year.  She said the money would just be appropriated and made no impact on the budget. 
Supervisor Tendy has no comment on the budget. He is happy with the 1.95%. This is a lean budget and other towns are coming in high. Carmel is coming in over 4%. All things considered he thinks the Town is doing well. 

Councilwoman Whetsel wants to discuss salary issues in an executive session. 

Councilman Luongo is happy with the changes made last week. 

Councilman Mackay is okay with this budget and is okay with raises. 

Councilwoman Annabi also wants to discuss the raises. The managers did a great job and Kudos to Larry and Frank.

Finance Director DeSantis said the Town’s audit results are unheard of and that it was a team effort. Everyone that goes through the purchasing process had a part in the audit results and everyone outdid themselves. 

Supervisor Tendy said the audit means not only is everyone doing everything properly, but ethically as well. 

Supervisor Tendy moved to close the Budget work session at 6:09 pm, seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried. 

WORK SESSION

AMENDMENT TO THE AGENDA

RESOLUTION #R13-296
RESOLVED, that the Town Board add the following amendments to the agenda:

Amend agenda to add Executive Session to discuss personnel matters.
Add #7a-Authorize Carp Barrier Design Expense services from Princeton Hydro for Lake Oscawana and authorize the supervisor to sign the contract. 
Remove #3- Request to Waive Civil Penalty Fee- 63 Mathes Street
Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried.
Authorize Supervisor to Sign Lyn Staar Contract
Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION #R 13-297
RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the Supervisor to sign the Lyn Staar Engineering contract in the amount of $8,500 for the Town Board Maintenance Building. 

Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried. 
Authorize Additional work Insite Engineering- Town Park Maintenance Building
Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION #R 13-298
RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize payment to Insite Engineering for additional work, not to exceed $25,000.

Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried. 
Request to Waive Civil Penalty Fee- 63 Mathes Street- REMOVED
Request to Waive any building permit fees associated with Spur Beach Restoration Project- Roaring Brook Lake
Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION #R 13-299
RESOLVED that the Town Board waive any building permit fees associated with the Spur Beach restoration project in the Roaring Brook Lake District.

Seconded by Councilman Luongo, unanimously carried 
Accept Bid for Spur Beach Restoration Project- Roaring Brook Lake
Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION #R 13-300
resolved that the Town Board accept the bid and authorize the Supervisor to sign the contract for the restoration of Spur Beach in Roaring Brook Lake to Kenneth Fiorentino in the amount of $22,800. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the additional expense of $5,250 to remove sharp rocks and boulders at nearby beaches in Roaring Brook Lake pursuant to the Putnam County Health Department requirements. 
Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried. 
Accept Proposal from Lakeland Electric for Phase 2 of Electrical bid- Town Park Maintenance Building 
Presented by Supervisor Tendy

RESOLUTION #R 13-301
RESOLVED that the Town board accept the proposal from Lakeland Electric, Inc in the amount of $4,800 to wire and light other the office and bathroom of the Town Park Maintenance Building. 

Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried
Discussion on Sewer District Contract Expiring-Westchester County
Presented by Supervisor Tendy
Supervisor Tendy said the contract for Sewer District #2 is expiring in August 2014. He has read the contract and we need to get in touch with Westchester County and put meters on the pumps to determine flow. 

Town Counsel Zutt said a flow test was done in 2011 and at that time he had concluded a daily range of 20,000-30,000 which was well in allowable 60,000 gallons. He is not sure how he came to those results. He said he will have to revisit it with Judy and John
Authorize Carp Barrier Design Expense services from Princeton Hydro for Lake Oscawana and authorize the supervisor to sign the contract
Presented by Supervisor Tendy
RESOLUTION #R 13-302

RESOLVED that the Town Board approve the expense in the amount of $4,500 for the engineering design services for proposed carp barriers for Lake Oscawana from Princeton Hydro, LLC. 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board authorize the Supervisor to sign the contract with Princeton Hydro for these services. 
Seconded by Councilwoman Annabi, unanimously carried. 
Review of 10/16/2013 Town Board Meeting 
Supervisor Tendy noted that the local law to override the tax levy limit should not be needed.
Councilman Luongo asked if the item removed from this week’s agenda would be added to next week’s agenda.

Supervisor Tendy said they are looking to put it on, but it depends on if there are questions that need to be answered. John will be out of Town but he will ask John if he could send out a memo with more information. 

Town Counsel Zutt asked if there was a writing on that item.

Supervisor Tendy replied that there was nothing beyond the gentleman’s request in Nicole’s email. He isn’t sure why it was on for tonight since the gentleman isn’t at the meeting. 
Town Counsel Zutt said he can imagine one of three types of penalties involved. The variance was granted on completed construction. Variance is double the normal fee because construction is already done or in the process of being done. Or, the building permit fee is greater because the work was already done. 

Supervisor Tendy said he believes they are contemplating numbers two and three of that list. 

Town Counsel Zutt said it would help if there was a writing from the applicant. 

Supervisor Tendy replied there is a brief letter from the applicant. John Landi did not specifically reply to that letter but when he heard about it he spoke to Supervisor Tendy and Nicole Prontelli and sent out an email expressing his opinion on the matter, which is to not grant the waivers. 

Town Counsel Zutt said that on anything like this it is good to have a record. 

Supervisor Tendy said at this point there is no record, just a little letter with nothing factual. 

Councilwoman Annabi had a question about an email regarding the cemetery moving forward. 

Town Counsel Zutt replied that what he drafted was a concept approval resolution as requested by the Town Board after the presentation by the applicant. So what the Board has is a draft resolution which implements what the Town Board asked for but has conditions and caveats. There is plenty of room for the Town Board to negotiate benefits to the Town far superior than the proposed ones. It also points out that is fails to point out the financial benefits the applicant would receive from the request for incentive zoning. There is an incomplete case, but the Town Board felt it was complete enough to go to the Planning Board. If it comes back with site plan approval, the Board is not obligated to go forward with incentive zoning relief. 
Councilman Mackay stated that the letter from the applicant states that it is the only viable cemetery that can be expanded in the Westchester/Putnam area. So it might be safe to assume that the financial impact to them would be substantial and this is an issue they did not address. He thinks it’s fair to let them proceed, but they need to revisit the incentive part. 

Town Counsel Zutt said it is just a draft, not at all a finished product and he welcomes any suggestions o input from the Board. 

Councilwoman Annabi said that she heard that fifteen years ago they did have approval to turn that section into commercial. 

 Town Counsel Zutt replied that there are two aspects of the proposal, one of them is a petition to rezone was presently R3 property to CC2, which does not require incentive zoning relief. The other one, he does not believe there has been a zoning district change. It’s always been in its current status. Four or five years ago they went to the Zoning board to expand an area of the property devoted to cemetery use. They had to make the application because the cemetery is a non-conforming use. The zoning Board found that the nature of the use is such that to forbid the expansion would be to shut down the non-conforming use and by law the non-conforming use has a right to continue. That ruling would only extend to the current boundaries of that parcel. The incentive zoning would modify those boundaries to take in an additional 55 acres. 
Councilwoman Annabi said someone told her the property that they want to make commercial is already in the cemetery’s name. They weren’t able to make it a funeral home because the funeral home cannot be in the same name as the cemetery.  That fifteen or sixteen years ago they tried to do that and were denied. 
Town Counsel Zutt said he represented them fifteen years ago and he would have remembered that. He doesn’t think there was ever a site plan application for a funeral home. He thinks she may be referring to a State law that prohibits a funeral home and cemetery being in the same ownership. But it’s important to ask what exactly they are proposing. If he remembers correctly they weren’t proposing any development at all on that piece, they simply want it rezoned. One of the recitals in the draft resolution doesn’t really benefit the Town. Making it a different district designation doesn’t generate any additional taxes. 
Councilwoman Annabi said they were giving us 60,000 square feet for commercial use. 20,00 for retail, 20,00 for office and 20,000 for restaurant. 

Town Counsel Zutt said that was the building space. 60,000 square feet is only about 1.5 acres. The area they are proposing to rezone is bigger than that. 

Supervisor Tendy said she is confusing where they said buildings could be put there up to that size. It has nothing to do with the land they are trying to extend for the purposes of the cemetery. 

Town Counsel Zutt currently has a site plan application in front of the Planning board to expand the development of the cemetery area within the parcel to accommodate another 11,000 plots. It has been in front of the Planning Board for six months to a year. During the course of the Board meeting a question as raised whether or not reviewing the application under SEQRA separate from the Incentive Zoning application under SEQRA represents an improper segmentation under SEQRA regulations. He is currently looking into it. The whole notion of segmentation is that the SEQRA process should not be circumvented of frustrated by separating what is essentially one project into several mini project which doesn’t undergo environmental review. HE isn’t saying this situation is illegal segmentation but he doesn’t want to rule it out either.   

Supervisor Tendy motioned to go into Executive Session at 6:30 p.m to discuss personnel matters with no further business taking place.

Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried.









Respectfully submitted,








Patricia Rau









Deputy Town Clerk 
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